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Randy Jackson and Earl Hutto 
greeted all Rotarians, visitors and 
guests with a warm greeting and firm 
handshake.   Carol Law and Martin 
Harwood sold raffle tickets. 

President Keith Bullock called the 
meeting to order and led the group in 
the Four Way Test, followed by Grover 
Robinson who led us in the prayer and 
the Pledge of Allegiance.   

President Keith then called upon 
Dr. Jimmy Jones to introduce our 
guests and visiting Rotarians provide 
our sunshine.  He also recognized our 
members celebrating birthdays this 
week and the membership sang Happy 
Birthday to those present.  The 
birthday celebration and singing was 
handled joyfully with our piano 
accompaniment again provided by 
John Appleyard. 

The raffle drawing with $59 in the 
pot was awarded to Bill Dollarhide 
(better save some for those DIB 
parking tickets).  Dr. Jones then 
introduced our military guests.  Ens. 
Troy Kellogg and Lt. Nick 
Zimmerman.   Lt. Zimmerman hails 
from Wisconsin and is a graduate 
Embry-Riddle and completed two 
deployments as a pilot of the MH 60F 
Nighthawk and is a flight instructor.  

Ens. Kellogg hails from Traverse City, 
Michigan is a student training to 
become a Naval Flight Officer at VT - 
10.  Dr. Jones invited our military 
guests to the stage where he thanked 
them for their service to our country 
and presented each with a piece of fine, 
imported china to commemorate their 
visit to our club. 

President Keith then gave the floor 
to John Appleyard to present a special 
resolution recognizing and saluting the 
life and generous spirit of Sam 
Goldenberg.  John read the resolution 
to the club which then unanimously 
moved for its adoption and filing in the 
club’s official record with a copy of the 
resolution to be forwarded to Sam’s 
family.   

David Stafford then introduced our 
speaker, Lee Little, Executive Director 
of the “The Global Corner 
International Learning Center.”   More 
and more, we live in a global 
community.  To be competitive in the 
global markets, our children must be 
educated in the other cultures and 
languages that they will encounter as 
adults.  The studies show that 
introducing foreign languages to 
children at an early age stimulates 
learning and higher thinking.  

Therefore, the Global Corner was 
established to facilitate this learning.  
The Global Corner takes its programs 
to the schools and provides the 
children with “passports” to have 
stamped when the students have 
completed various activities such as 
“heritage”, “music/dance”, “art”, 
“culture” and “literature” for the 
culture being presented.  The passport 
contains simple vocabulary words 
covered in the classes so that the 
students may take them home and have 
them for review. 

The Global Corner is a 503(c)(3) 
organization.  Already, the Global 
Corner has reached over 7,500 students 
in Escambia County with hopes of 
reaching 7,500 to 10,000 students in 
the coming year.  As a not-for-profit, 
contributions are appreciated and tax 
deductible.   A fund raiser “Zumba 
Thon” for the Global Corner 
International Learning Center is 
planned at the Episcopal Day School 
Gym on June 20th.  For information,  
please contact the Global Center at 
850-332-6404 or visit their website at  
www.TheGlobalCorner.org .  To 
register for the Zumbathon, contact 
Priscilla Leibig at 
prisann@hotmail.com or Jamie 
Aylstock at Aylstock2@yahoo.com . 

ROTARY WHEELS 
Jerry Maygarden has not only ushered his son into club 

membership...but he now can prepare for the son’s 
wedding, upcoming soon. 

Ron & Innes Richards were present for the 
organizational meeting of the new Seville Rotary Club this 
month. Among the organization’s sixty charter members 
there is a Bullock...and meetings are being held in Jack 

William’s Lily Marlene Room (The membership is quite 
young, far different from the look of our own club not many 
years ago.) 

Judy Bense and staff have a new turf to defend. There is 
a political undercurrent seeking to move the site of the 
planned Maritime Museum  Maritime Park. 
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♦Past President Jerry Maygarden 
♦President Elect Margaret Stopp 
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♦Treasurer Ronald Jackson 
♦Sergeant At Arms Tim Kane 
♦Historian John Appleyard 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 
Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 
 Andrews Institute 
Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 
Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 
Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 
Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 
Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  
Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 
Navarre  Cocodries Restaurant Thur. 12:00 pm 
Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

MEMBERSHIP PROPOSAL 

DATE CHANGE 
The Change of Command Dinner will be at Heritage 

Hall, Tuesday July 7.  It will begin with a Cash Bar at 5:30 
p.m., dinner at 6:15 p.m. and program at 7:15 p.m.  There 
will be no noon meeting on this date.  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthdays for the week of  

June 10th through June 16th 
Nora Bailey - June 10     
 born in Altoon PA, in Rotary 8 years 
John Trawick - June 11     
 born in Atlanta, GA, in Rotary 12 years 
Bill Phillips - June 12     
 born in Flomaton, AL, in Rotary 3 years 
Margaret Stopp - June 15     
 born in Binghampton, NY, in Rotary 8 years 

Richard is a Pensacola native, a graduate of UWF, and the 
Executive Director of the Historic Pensacola Preservation 
Board (WFHPI).  His responsibilities include managing 
over 20 historic buildings in downtown Pensacola, as well 
as the Arcadia Mill site in Milton.  Under his leadership, the 
Pensacola Historical Society merged with the Preservation 
Board, expanding capabilities related to archived materials 
and photographs.  He is completing an Ed.D. in Curriculum/
Instruction and Administration.  Richard is married to 
Brenda and has two boys, Brandon and Ethan. 


